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January 23, 2025 

Chair Don ScoƩ 

House Rules CommiƩee 

General Assembly Building 

201 North 9th Street, 

Richmond, Virginia 23219 

 

Dear Chair ScoƩ, 

The undersigned organizaƟons represent hundreds of thousands of members in the conservaƟon, 
recreaƟonal boaƟng, angling, and hunƟng community naƟonwide, including thousands of Virginians who 
strongly support HB 2713,1 which would provide funding for criƟcal research into Virginia's largest 
fishery – AtlanƟc menhaden. This bill is a crucial step toward ensuring the long-term sustainability of 
Virginia's fisheries and safeguarding the health of Chesapeake Bay. 

HB 2713 provides funding to the Virginia Marine Resources Commission (VMRC), in collaboraƟon with 
the Virginia InsƟtute of Marine Science (VIMS) to conduct necessary research into the ecology, fishery 
impacts, and economic importance of the menhaden populaƟon in the waters of the Commonwealth. It 
does not alter or introduce any new management efforts, but instead focuses on gathering vital data to 
improve sustainable fisheries management for the future. The findings from this research will be 
reviewed and addressed by the VMRC, which holds the sole authority and responsibility for menhaden 
management in Virginia. 

Establishing a solid baseline of knowledge about the menhaden fishery in Chesapeake Bay is essenƟal for 
managing Virginia’s menhaden resource. Menhaden play a vital role in the bay’s ecosystem, serving as a 
primary food source for iconic predators like striped bass, bluefish, and osprey. Accurate data regarding 
this criƟcal species will benefit all stakeholders, including commercial fishermen, recreaƟonal anglers, 
charter captains, and wildlife, by enabling VMRC to make informed decisions about the management of 
the Commonwealth’s largest fishery. 

This study was developed through a collaboraƟve effort led by VIMS and VMRC, as well as other 
stakeholders, including the menhaden reducƟon industry and the recreaƟon and conservaƟon 
community. Most importantly, all stakeholders including the menhaden industry have already endorsed 
the study's methodology, and VIMS has made the full study plan publicly available.2 This transparency 
ensures that the research will be balanced and thorough. 

While AtlanƟc menhaden are managed on a coastwide basis, there remains a significant gap in our 
understanding of the populaƟon of menhaden specifically within Chesapeake Bay and the potenƟal 
impacts of reducƟon fishing on this delicate ecosystem. Virginians have been waiƟng for this crucial 
study for over 20 years. In 2005, the AtlanƟc States Marine Fisheries Commission iniƟated a research 
program to assess the status of menhaden in the bay and determine whether localized depleƟon was 

 
1 https://lis.virginia.gov/bill-details/20251/HB2713  
2 https://rga.lis.virginia.gov/Published/2023/RD528/PDF  
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occurring.3 However, despite the passage of two decades, we sƟll lack this necessary data. HB 2713 
would provide the funding needed to answer our quesƟons and finally address this longstanding concern 
for the health of Chesapeake Bay. 

By improving our knowledge of the bay’s menhaden populaƟon, HB 2713 would complement exisƟng 
management efforts and allow for beƩer precauƟonary measures in managing the bay's fishery 
resources. Without this crucial research, the future of Virginia's fisheries – both commercial and 
recreaƟonal – could face significant economic and ecological consequences. 

HB 2713 would help provide Virginia with the informaƟon it needs to control its own desƟny in managing 
this vital fishery. Right now, researchers at VIMS do not have the necessary data to help the VMRC make 
informed decisions about Virginia’s menhaden management, and are effecƟvely operaƟng in the dark 
without solid informaƟon to guide management decisions. InacƟon on this bill would further jeopardize 
the economic stability of our commercial and recreaƟonal fisheries, as well as the health of Chesapeake 
Bay. 

For all these reasons, we strongly urge you to support HB 2713. This study offers a criƟcal opportunity to 
ensure that Virginia can sustainably manage its menhaden fishery and conƟnue to safeguard the health 
of our recreaƟonal and commercial fisheries, and our precious bay for generaƟons to come. 

Thank you for your aƩenƟon to this important maƩer and for your conƟnued support of Virginia’s 
fisheries and the health of Chesapeake Bay.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jaclyn Higgins 

Forage Fish Program Manager 

Theodore Roosevelt ConservaƟon Partnership 

 

Pat Calvert 

Director - Water + Land ConservaƟon Programs 

Virginia ConservaƟon Network 

 

Rob Allen 

Chairman 

Coastal ConservaƟon AssociaƟon – Virginia 

 
3 http://www.asmfc.org/uploads/file/546b96ecAtlMenhadenAddendumII_05.pdf  

 

Chris Moore  

Virginia ExecuƟve Director 

Chesapeake Bay FoundaƟon 

 

Steve Atkinson 

Chairman 

Virginia Saltwater Sporƞishing AssociaƟon 

 

Jen Mihills 

ExecuƟve Director, Mid-AtlanƟc 

NaƟonal Wildlife FederaƟon 
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Chad Tokowicz  

Government RelaƟons Manager  

Marine Retailers AssociaƟon of the Americas 

 

Mike Waine 

AtlanƟc Fisheries Policy Director 

American Sporƞishing AssociaƟon 

 

David Kennedy 

Government Affairs Manager 

BoatUS 

 

Annie Chester 

Policy Director 

American Bird Conservancy 

 

Jared MoƩ 

ConservaƟon Director 

Izaak Walton League of America 

 

Jason Schratwieser  

President 

InternaƟonal Game Fish AssociaƟon 

 

Greg Jacoski 

ExecuƟve Director, Research and Policy 

Guy Harvey FoundaƟon 

 

 

Kellie Ralston 

VP for ConservaƟon and Public Policy 

Bonefish & Tarpon Trust 

 

Rob Kramer 

President 

Wild Oceans 

 

BreƩ Fitzgerald 

President 

Angler AcƟon FoundaƟon 

 

Rich Hiƫnger 

1st Vice President 

Rhode Island Saltwater Anglers AssociaƟon 

 


